From: Jan Anderson
To: Sunnica Energy Farm

Subject: Traveller Community Elms Road Red Lodge

**Date:** 16 December 2022 14:55:20

Attachments: image956162.png

image486751.png image581283.png image750853.png image574944.png image615578.png image262502.png image773110.png image804429.png Scan.pdf Scan0394.pdf

## Dear Sir

I have attached a speech that Teresa McDonagh a resident of the Traveller Community at the Elms Road Caravan Park, Red Lodge wished to be read out at the Open Floor Hearing on 9<sup>th</sup> December.

Unfortunately Teresa was unable to attend that day and has asked that the speech is forwarded to the ExA to be put on record as the Communities ongoing objection to the Sunnica application.

Many thanks
Jan Anderson

Jan Anderson
Accounts Manager





Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from Wrights Dowson Group.

This year we will close for Christmas on Thursday 22nd December 2022 and re-open on Tuesday 3rd January 2023. On behalf of Wrights Dowson Group, we would like to thank all our suppliers, customers, and associates for all your support, and we look forward to working with you again in 2023.

33 Green End Gamlingay Bedfordshire SG19 3LA

United Kingdom











The contents of this e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are protected by Copyright. It is only intended for the recipient at the e-mail address to which it has been addressed and it may not be disclosed to or used by anyone other than the addressee, nor may it be reproduced, stored in a retrieval system or transmitted in any form or by any means whether electronic, mechanical or otherwise without the prior permission of Wrights Dowson Group. Any quotations, specifications, technical data and drawings attached to this e-mail are subject to Wrights Dowson Group terms and conditions

The Traveller Community - Elms Road

Statement to be read out at the Public Open Floor Hearing and the Issue Specific Hearings into Sunnica.

We confirm we have given permission for the following statement to be read out in public on behalf of the Traveller Community Elms Road Red Lodge

We live permanently on Elms Road on a consented site. We have made this our home since 2017.

The first time we became aware of Sunnica was in October 2021. Before then we had seen signs in the roadside but did not know what they meant.

When we learnt what Sunnica was about from neighbours we have written letters objecting to Sunnica on 18th October 2021, and 6<sup>th</sup> August 2022.

Nobody from Sunnica or working for Sunnica has ever contacted us or tried to meet with us to explain what they are wanting to do. As the scheme is currently laid out we will have solar panels from Sunnica East Site B right up to our western boundary and the batteries will be just across the road to the north west.

We will be the people living closest to any of the Sunnica sites, less than 10ms from an unscreened field of solar panels and less than 100m from the batteries. Despite this we have never been talked too by Sunnica.

We have heard that the accepted set back for solar panels from properties at Worlington is 500metres if we were shown that respect the batteries and the solar field would have to be set back from where they are now. WE have had this boundary drawn on a plan.

We are worried sick about the value of our property and the health and danger to our families. Sunnica should not be allowed to ignore us as they have.

Thank you for listening to us.

1st December 2022



## d Layout - East Sites A & B

